[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Friends and Family,

Finally… a Whatley update…

Fire is raging around Redding, CA. Tim’s mother and brother have been evacuated as a precaution, due to the poor air quality. Our supporting church, Grace Baptist Church has been set up as a shelter. We are praying for the firefighters as well as friends and relatives that remain in Redding. Might God be merciful to the multitudes that don’t know Christ, and might they respond to the Bible and the Holy Spirit’s prompting.

There has been flooding in Cañon City, CO where Barbara’s mother, Lana Whaley, is on crutches. Poor phone connections have prevented us from being able to talk to her. We are in the state of Washington on furlough, having started across the country in June. As we have reported back to our supporting churches, we have been blessed by the sweet fellowship with folks who have been praying with us for many years. At the same time, we have had to recognize how the enemy is attacking and even decimating whole ministries and congregations. The natural disasters displayed on the news are but a reflection of the terrible spiritual state of affairs in our beloved United States of America. We have been convicted about not praying enough for the troops who have been staying by the stuff and holding down the fort.

In the meantime, the ransacker tries to wreak havoc across the globe, including Peru. Ken and Sharon Loveall and family are back in the USA on a temporary medical leave. This precious family has been the motor behind our Urubamba Bible School for many years. We pray God would see fit to resolve the medical issues that have plagued their youngest son, if it would be according to His will. Another factor is causing increased concern to the US Embassy in Peru. Drug trafficking and the accompanying terrorism is, once again on the rise in certain areas. We are thankful to be able to continue to work and minister in areas of relative safety.

We praise the Lord for the evangelistic team from Uruguay who is housed in our old house while they minister to the Abundant Life Baptist Church in Arín. Praise God that He is using Pastor Saul and his family to lead the congregation there. Pastor Saul, with his wife and three children are living in our house while we are on furlough. The church in Kiteni is using various means to reach into the community. The Árias family and Joy Akkermann are doing an excellent job there. Alex and Flora (our daughter) with their two children continue to see souls saved almost monthly. God provided the funds to construct a church building in their back yard. Now He appears determined to fill it! 

As our decaying world seems ready to self-destruct, we are grateful that our gracious heavenly Father is with us every step of the way. Might He continue to use each of His children to storm the gates of Hell wherever he places us. We are on the winning team, so let’s not be weary in well-doing.

Winning souls together with you,

Tim, Barbara and Caleb Whatley
